
POSH Program at Hindi Department 

 

A POSH workshop was organized by Internal Complaints Committee, University of Lucknow 

in Department of Hindi on 3rd December, 2021 at 11:00 am. The program started with lighting 

of lamp by Prof. Madhurima Pradhan, Chairperson Internal Complaint Committee, Dr.Y.P. 

Singh, Head Hindi Department, Dr. Krishna Ji Srivastava and the resource person Dr. Sanchita 

Ghatak. Dr. Y.P. Singh welcomed the guests and emphasized upon the status of women in 

ancient Indian society. Prof. Madhurima Pradhan highlighted the role and responsibilities of 

Internal Complaint Committee and the need of conducting gender sensitization workshops for 

creating a conducive environment at workplace. 

Dr. Sanchita Ghatak. has completed her doctorate from Department of Psychology, University 

of Lucknow. She has 26 years of experience of teaching, corporate experience and as a trainer. 

She has been associated with initiative of U.P. government Mission Shakti and conducted 

workshops at various academic institution. She started the workshop with asking questions 

related to gender, role of males and females in society, which are learned by people during the 

process of socialization. She quoted many examples from day to day life, through which she 

tried to develop sensitivity among youth towards the gender. She also elaborated that one has 

to be sensitive while using the language in verbal communication and must be cautious about 

body language during non-verbal communication while interacting with other gender. Such as 

attitude is beneficial not only for boys and girls but also in creating healthy environment in 

family, institutions and at workplace. 

In this workshop, Dr. Rashmi Kumar, Dr. Shruti and Dr. Mamta Kumari from Hindi 

Department were present. 54 students from Deaprtment of Hindi, Medival Indian History 

(MIH), Ancient Indian History (AIH), the student members of Internal Complaint Committee 

from Department of Psychology and Statistics were present. Dr. Krishna Ji Srivastava extended 

the vote of thanks. 

 

 

 

  



 


